




7,500$ "security deposit" and a 1,000$ "application fee". They had to complete an 
application and submit the name and information of a guarantor for each of them. This 
payment was made around Nov 27th 2023. I wrote a check for my daughter's portion 
(1,4,92.60$) and was told to make it out to the owner of the house (Jan M. Haynes).  
  
On Monday March 11th, the students were informed that the current tenants would be 
resigning the lease and they would not be able to rent the house. I asked my daughter to 
request an immediate refund of the payment made in November. She was told they will 
mail one check for the total amount and we are now waiting for that to arrive.  
  
I am very disturbed that Oxford Company is operating in this manner and essentially 
securing huge sums of money that they can freely use for short-term investments at high 
interest rates before returning the money to the people "waiting" to lease one of their 
houses. This is profit for Oxford Company and seems to be potentially illegal to me.  
  
Please let me know if there is additional information I can provide or if you have 
suggestions on how to get our money back as quickly as possible now that she is looking 
again for a rental and we will have to provide a security deposit any time in the near future.  
  
Thank you, 
  

 
 

 
  
  
 




